
MARCH        01 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date  Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F 

 

01/03/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 1.10 

(Elicit document and present 

an appropriate history that will 

establish the diagnosis, cause 

and severity of heart failure 

including: presenting 

complaints, precipitating and 

exacerbating factors, risk 

factors exercise tolerance, 

changes in sleep patterns, 

features suggestive of infective 

endocarditis) 

SU1.3 Describe basic 
concepts of perioperative 
care. 
SU 10.1 Describe the 
principles of 
perioperative 
management of common 
surgical procedures 

OG 6.1 
Describe, discuss and 
demonstrate the clinical 
features of pregnancy, 
derive and discuss its 
differential diagnosis, 
elaborate the principles 
underlying and interpret  
pregnancy tests. 

CM5.1- Describe the 

common sources of various 

nutrients and special 

nutritional requirements 

according to age, sex, 

activity, physiological 

conditions 

CM5.2- Describe and 

demonstrate the correct 

method of performing a 

nutritional assessment of 

individuals, families and 

the community by using 

the appropriate method 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near  

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 

02/03/2021 
Tuesday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.11 

(Perform and demonstrate a 

systematic examination based 

on the history that will help 

establish the diagnosis and 

estimate its severity including: 

measurement of pulse, blood 

pressure and respiratory rate, 

jugular venous forms and 

pulses, peripheral pulses, 

conjunctiva and fundus, lung, 

cardiac examination including 

palpation and auscultation with 

identification of heart sounds 

and murmurs, abdominal 

distension and splenic 

palpation) 

SU2.3 Communicate 

and counsel patients 

and families about the 

treatment and 

prognosis of shock 

demonstrating 

empathy and care 

OG 19.1 & 19.2 
1. Describe and discuss 
 the physiology  of  
purperium, it's  
complications,  
diagnosis 
and management ,  
councelling   for  
contraception, puerperial  
sterilization. 

2. Councell in simulated  
environment 
Contraception and  
puerperial  

Sterilization.      

CM5.3- Define and 

describe common nutrition 

related health disorders 

(including macro-PEM, 

Micro-iron, Zn, iodine, Vit. 

A), their control and 

management 

CM5.4-Plan and 

recommend a suitable diet 

for the individuals and 

families based on local 

availability of foods and 

economic status, etc in a 

simulated environment 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near 

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 

 

03/03/2021 
Wednesday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.12 

(Demonstrate peripheral pulse, 

volume, character, quality and 

variation in various causes of 

heart failure) 

SU3.2 Observe blood 
transfusions. 

OG-9.1 & 9.2 
1.Classify, define and 
discuses the aetiology and 
management of abortions 
including threatened, 
incomplete, inevitable, 
missed and septic. 
2. Describe the steps and 
observe/ assist in the 

CM5.5- Describe the 

methods of nutritional 

surveillance, principles of 

nutritional education and 

rehabilitation in the context 

of socio- cultural factors. 

CM5.6-Enumerate and 

discuss the National 

Nutrition Policy, important 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify and 

describe the types 

and methods of 

correcting refractive 

errors 



performance of an MTP 
evacuation 

national nutritional 

Programs including the 

Integrated  Child 

Development Services 

Scheme (ICDS) etc 

04/03/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.13 

(Measure the blood pressure 

accurately, recognize and 

discuss alterations in blood 

pressure in valvular heart 

disease and other causes of 

heart failure and cardiac 

tamponade) 

SU3.3 Counsel patients 

and family/ friends for 

blood transfusion and 

blood donation. 

OG-15.1 
Enumerate and describe the 
indications and steps of 
common obstetric 
procedures,  technique and 
complications: Episiotomy, 
vacuum extraction; low 
forceps; Caesarean section, 
assisted breech delivery; 
external cephalic version; 
cervical cerclage 

CM5.7- Describe food 

hygiene 

CM5.8-Describe and 

discuss the importance and 

methods of food 

fortification and effects of  

additives and adulteration 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify and 

describe the types 

and methods of 

correcting refractive 

errors 

05/03/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.14 

(Demonstrate and measure 

jugular venous distension) 

SU5.2 Elicit, document 

and present a history in 

a patient presenting with 

wounds. 

OG-29.1 
Describe and discuss the 
etiology; pathology; clinical 
features; 
differential diagnosis; 
investigations; principles of 
management, 
Complications of fibroid 
uterus. 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP 9.1 

Demonstrate correct 

technique to 

examine extraocular 

movements 

(uniocular & 

binocular) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



02 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community Medicine ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F 

 

08/03/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.15 

(Identify and describe the 

timing, pitch quality 

conduction and significance 

of precordial murmurs and 

their variations) 

SU5.3 Differentiate the 

various types of wounds, 

plan and observe 

management of wounds. 

OG 8.2 
1. Elicit document and 
present an obstetric history 
including menstrual history, 
last menstrual period, 
previous obstetric history, 
comorbid conditions, past 
medical history and surgical 
history. 
8.3 
2. Describe, demonstrate, 
document and perform an 
obstetrical examination 
including a general and 
abdominal examination and 
clinical monitoring of 
maternal and fetal well-
being; 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe and 

discuss the etiology, 

clinical presentation 

and diagnostic 

features of common 

conditions of the lid 

and adnexa 

including hordeolum 

externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 

 

09/03/2021 
Tuesday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.16 

(Generate a differential 

diagnosis based on the 

clinical presentation and 

prioritize it based on the most 

likely diagnosis) 

SU7.2 Describe the 

principles and steps of 

clinical research in General 

Surgery 

OG-21.1 
1.Describe and discuss the 
temporary and permanent 
methods of 
contraception, indications, 
technique and 
complications; selection of 
patients, side effects and 
failure rate including Ocs, 
male 
contraception, emergency 
contraception and IUCD. 

CM3.1-Describe the health 

hazards of air, water, noise, 

radiation and pollution 

EN 4.2 

External 

ear 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe and 

discuss the etiology, 

clinical presentation 

and diagnostic 

features of common 

conditions of the lid 

and adnexa 

including hordeolum 

externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 



 

10/03/2021 
Wednesday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.17 

(Order and interpret 

diagnostic testing based on 

the clinical diagnosis 

including 12 lead ECG, Chest 

radiograph, blood cultures) 

SU8.2 Demonstrate 

Professionalism and 

empathy to the patient 

undergoing General 

Surgery 

OG-9.3 
Discuss  the  aetiology,  
clinical  features,  differential  
diagnosis  of acute   
abdomen   in   early   
pregnancy   (with   a   focus   
on   ectopic pregnancy)  and  
enumerate  the  principles  
of  medical  and  surgical 
management. 
 

CM3.2- Describe concepts 

of safe and wholesome 

water, sanitary sources of 

water, water purification 

processes, water quality 

standards, concepts of 

water conservation and 

rainwater harvesting 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate the 

symptoms and 

clinical signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

11/03/2021 

Thursday 
HOLIDAY 

 

12/03/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.18 

(Perform and interpret a 12 

lead ECG) 

SU8.3 Discuss Medico-

legal issues in surgical 

practice 

OG-14.1 
Enumerate and discuss the 
diameters of maternal pelvis 
and  types. 

CM3.3-Describe the 

aetiology and basis of 

water borne diseases/ 

jaundice/ hepatitis/ 

diarrheal diseases 

CM3.4- Describe the 

concept of solid waste, 

human excreta and sewage 

disposal 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate the 

symptoms and 

clinical signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

03 Weeks 



Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date 
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community 

Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmolo

gy 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D 
Batch - 

E 
Batch - F 

15/03/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.21 

(Describe and discuss and identify 

the clinical features of acute and 

subacute endocarditis, 

echocardiographic findings, blood 

culture and sensitivity and therapy) 

SU10.3 Observe 

common surgical 

procedures and assist 

in minor surgical 

procedures; Observe 

emergency lifesaving 

surgical procedures. 

OG-31.1 
"Describe and discuss the 
etiology, classification, clinical 
features,diagnosis, investigations, 
principles of management and 
preventive 
aspects of prolapse of uterus" 

CM3.5- Describe the 

standards of housing 

and the effect of 

housing on health 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in the 

lid including : 

bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectropi

on, perform the 

regurgitation test 

of lacrimal sac, 

massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal by 

epilation 

16/03/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.26 

(Develop document and present a 

management plan for patients with 

heart failure based on type of 

failure, underlying a etiology) 

SU10.4 Perform basic 

surgical Skills such as 

First aid including 

suturing and minor 

surgical procedures in 

simulated environment 

OG 8.4 
Describe and demonstrate clinical 
monitoring of maternal and fetal 
well-being. 

CM10.5- Describe 

Universal 

Immunization 

Program; Integrated 

Management of 

Neonatal and 

Childhood Illness 

(IMNCI) and other 

existing Programs. 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in the 

lid including: 

bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectropi

on, perform the 

regurgitation test 

of lacrimal sac, 

massage 



technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal by 

epilation 

17/03/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.27 

(Describe and discuss the role of 

penicillin prophylaxis in the 

prevention of rheumatic heart 

disease) 

 

SU11.3 Demonstrate 

maintenance of an 

airway in a mannequin 

or equivalent 

 

OG-12.1 
Define, classify and describe the 
etiology and pathophysiology, 
early detection, investigations; 
principles of management of 
hypertensive disorders of 
pregnancy and eclampsia, 
complications of eclampsia. 

 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages and 

shortcomings 

EN 4.2 

External 

ear 

 

OP4.1 

Enumerate, 

describe and 

discuss the type 

and causes of 

corneal 

ulceration 

OP4.2 

Enumerate and 

Discuss the 

differential 

diagnosis of 

infective 

keratitis. 

18/03/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.28 

(Enumerate the causes of adult 

presentations of congenital heart 

disease and describe the 

distinguishing features between 

cyanotic and cyanotic heart disease) 

SU12.2 Describe and 

discuss the methods 

of estimation and 

replacement of the 

fluid and electrolyte 

requirements in the 

surgical patient 

OG -10.1 
Classification of Diseases (ICD) 
 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages 

and shortcomings 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP4.8 

Demonstrate 

techniques of 

removal of 

foreign body in 

the cornea in a 

simulated 

environment 

OP6.1 

Describe clinical 

signs of 

intraocular 

inflammation and 

enumerate the 

features that 

distinguish 

granulomatous 

from non-

granulomatous 

inflammation. 

Identity acute 

iridocyclitis from 

chronic condition 

19/03/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present a 

management plan for an adult 

SU12.3 Discuss the 

nutritional 

requirements of 

surgical patients, the 

methods of providing 

nutritional support and 

their complications 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe 
obstructed labor, its clinical 
features; prevention; and 
management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle 

of the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 



patient presenting with a common 

form of congenital heart disease) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

04 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date  
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F 

22/03/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.30 

(Administer an intramuscular 

injection with an appropriate 

explanation to the patient) 

SU14.2 Describe 

Surgical approaches, 

incisions and the use 

of appropriate 

instruments in Surgery 

in general. 

OG-33.1 
1. Classify, describe and discuss 
2.  the etiology, pathology, c 
3. linical 

features, differential  
4. diagnosis, investigations and  
5. Staging of cervical cancer. 

OG 33.2 
2.  Describe the principles  
of management including  
surgery and 
radiotherapy of Benign, 
 Pre-malignant (CIN) and  
Malignant Lesions 
of the Cervix. 
OG 33.3 3. Describe and  
demonstrate the screening  
for cervical cancer in a simulated  
environment . 
OG 33.4 4. visual inspection  
with acetic acid (VIA), visual 
 inspection 
of cervix with Lugol's iodine  
(VILI), pap smear and colposcopy. 

  

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

etiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

23/03/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 2.6 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history that includes 

onset evolution, presentation risk 

factors, family history, comorbid 

conditions, complications, 

medication, history of 

atherosclerosis, IHD and 

coronary syndromes) 

SU14.3 Describe 

the materials and 

methods used for 

surgical wound 

closure and 

anastomosis 

(sutures, knots and 

needles) 

OG 8.1 

1.Enumerate, describe and discuss the 

objectives of antenatal care, assessment 

of period of gestation; screening for 

high-risk factors. 

OG 4.1 

2. Describe and discuss the basic 

embryology of fetus, factors 

influencing fetal growth and 

development, anatomy and physiology 

of placenta, and teratogenesis 

CM6.2-Describe and 

discuss the principles 

and demonstrate the 

methods of 

collection, 

classification, 

analysis, 

interpretation and 

presentation of 

statistical data 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

aetiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 



investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

24/03/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a vascular 

and cardiac examination that is 

appropriate for the clinical 

presentation) 

SU14.4 Demonstrate 

the techniques of 

asepsis and suturing 

in a simulated 

environment 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, diagnosis, 

investigations, adverse effects on the 

mother and foetus and the management 

during pregnancy and labor, and 

complications of anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate the 

application of 

elementary statistical 

methods including 

test of significance in 

various study designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate 

correct technique 

of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

25/03/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.8 

(Generate document and present 

a differential diagnosis based on 

the clinical presentation and 

prioritize based on “cannot 

miss”, most likely diagnosis and 

severity) 

SU15.1 Describe 

classification of 

hospital waste and 

appropriate methods 

of disposal. 

OG-10.1 

Classification of Diseases (ICD). 

CM6.4- Enumerate, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate 

Common sampling 

techniques, simple 

statistical methods, 

frequency 

distribution, 

measures of central 

tendency and 

dispersion 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP7.6 

Administer 

informed consent 

and counsel 

patients for cataract 

surgery in 

simulated 

environment 

26/03/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.9 

(Distinguish and differentiate 

between stable and unstable 

angina and AMI based on the 

clinical presentation) 

SU16.1 Minimally 

invasive General 

Surgery: Describe 

indications 

advantages and 

disadvantages of 

Minimally invasive 

General Surgery 

OG-14.4 

Describe and discuss the classification; 

diagnosis; management of abnormal 

labor. 
Test-Spotting & 

Exercise 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP7.4 

Enumerate types of 

cataract surgery 

and describe steps, 

intra-operative and 

post-operative 

complications of 

extracapsular 

cataract extraction 

surgery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



APRIL 

01 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date  Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A 

29/03/2021 HOLIDAY 

 

30/03/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.10 

(Order, perform and interpret 

an ECG) 

SU1.3 Describe basic 

concepts of perioperative 

care. 

SU 10.1 Describe the 

principles of perioperative 

management of common 

surgical procedures 

OG-34.4 

Operative Gynaecology : Understand 

 and describe the technique 

and complications: Dilatation &  

Curettage (D&C); EA-ECC; cervical 

biopsy; abdominal hysterectomy;  

myomectomy; surgery for ovarian 

tumours; staging laparotomy;  

vaginal hysterectomy including pelvic 

floor repair; Fothergill’s operation, 

 Laparoscopy; hysteroscopy; 

management of postoperative 

 complications. 
 

Viva 
EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP7.5 

To participate in the 

team of cataract 

surgery 

31/03/2021 
Wednesday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 1.10 

(Elicit document and present 

an appropriate history that will 

establish the diagnosis, cause 

and severity of heart failure 

including: presenting 

complaints, precipitating and 

exacerbating factors, risk 

factors exercise tolerance, 

changes in sleep patterns, 

features suggestive of infective 

endocarditis) 

SU2.3 Communicate and 

counsel patients and 

families about the 

treatment and prognosis 

of shock demonstrating 

empathy and care 

OG 6.1 

Describe, discuss and demonstrate the 

clinical features of pregnancy, derive 

and discuss its differential diagnosis, 

elaborate the principles underlying and 

interpret pregnancy tests. 

CM5.1- Describe 

the common 

sources of various 

nutrients and 

special nutritional 

requirements 

according to age, 

sex, activity, 

physiological 

conditions 

CM5.2- Describe 

and demonstrate 

the correct 

method of 

performing a 

nutritional 

assessment of 

individuals, 

families and the 

community by 

using the 

appropriate 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near  

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 



method 

 

01/04/2021 
Thursday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.11 

(Perform and demonstrate a 

systematic examination based 

on the history that will help 

establish the diagnosis and 

estimate its severity including: 

measurement of pulse, blood 

pressure and respiratory rate, 

jugular venous forms and 

pulses, peripheral pulses, 

conjunctiva and fundus, lung, 

cardiac examination including 

palpation and auscultation with 

identification of heart sounds 

and murmurs, abdominal 

distension and splenic 

palpation) 

SU3.2 Observe blood 

transfusions. 
OG 19.1 & 19.2 

1. Describe and discuss 

 the physiology  of  

purperium, it's  

complications,  

diagnosis 

and management ,  

counseling   for  
contraception, puerperal  

Sterilization. 

2. Council in simulated  

environment 

Contraception and  

puerperial  

Sterilization.      

CM5.3- Define 

and describe 

common nutrition 

related health 

disorders 

(including macro-

PEM, Micro-iron, 

Zn, iodine, Vit. 

A), their control 

and management 

CM5.4-Plan and 

recommend a 

suitable diet for 

the individuals 

and families based 

on local 

availability of 

foods and 

economic status, 

etc in a simulated 

environment 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near 

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 

02/04/2021 
Friday 

 

HOLIDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

APIRL 

02 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community Medicine ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A 

 

05/04/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.12 

(Demonstrate peripheral 

pulse, volume, character, 

quality and variation in 

various causes of heart 

failure) 

SU3.3 Counsel patients 

and family/ friends for 

blood transfusion and 

blood donation. 

OG-9.1 & 9.2 
1.Classify, define and discuss 
the aetiology and 
management of abortions 
including threatened, 
incomplete, inevitable, 
missed and septic. 
2. Describe the steps and 
observe/ assist in the 
performance of an MTP 
evacuation 

CM5.5- Describe the 

methods of nutritional 

surveillance, principles of 

nutritional education and 

rehabilitation in the context 

of socio- cultural factors. 

CM5.6-Enumerate and 

discuss the National 

Nutrition Policy, important 

national nutritional 

Programs including the 

Integrated  Child 

Development Services 

Scheme (ICDS) etc 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify and 

describe the types 

and methods of 

correcting refractive 

errors 

 

06/04/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.13 

(Measure the blood pressure 

accurately, recognize and 

discuss alterations in blood 

pressure in valvular heart 

disease and other causes of 

heart failure and cardiac 

tamponade) 

SU5.2 Elicit, document 

and present a history in 

a patient presenting with 

wounds. 

OG-15.1 
Enumerate and describe the 
indications and steps of 
common obstetric 
procedures,  technique and 
complications: Episiotomy, 
vacuum extraction; low 
forceps; Caesarean section, 
assisted breech delivery; 
external cephalic version; 
cervical cerclage 

CM5.7- Describe food 

hygiene 

CM5.8-Describe and 

discuss the importance and 

methods of food 

fortification and effects of  

additives and adulteration 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify and 

describe the types 

and methods of 

correcting refractive 

errors 

07/04/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.14 

(Demonstrate and measure 

jugular venous distension) 

SU5.3 Differentiate the 

various types of wounds, 

plan and observe 

management of wounds. 

OG-29.1 
Describe and discuss the 
etiology; pathology; clinical 
features; 
differential diagnosis; 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP 9.1 

Demonstrate correct 

technique to 

examine extraocular 

movements 



investigations; principles of 
management, 
Complications of fibroid 
uterus. 

(uniocular & 

binocular) 

 

08/04/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.15 

(Identify and describe the 

timing, pitch quality 

conduction and significance 

of precordial murmurs and 

their variations) 

SU7.2 Describe the 

principles and steps of 

clinical research in 

General Surgery 

OG 8.2 
1. Elicit document and 
present an obstetric history 
including menstrual history, 
last menstrual period, 
previous obstetric history, 
comorbid conditions, past 
medical history and surgical 
history. 
8.3 
2. Describe, demonstrate, 
document and perform an 
obstetrical examination 
including a general and 
abdominal examination and 
clinical monitoring of 
maternal and fetal well-
being; 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe and 

discuss the etiology, 

clinical presentation 

and diagnostic 

features of common 

conditions of the lid 

and adnexa 

including hordeolum 

externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 

09/04/2021 
Friday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.16 

(Generate a differential 

diagnosis based on the 

clinical presentation and 

prioritize it based on the most 

likely diagnosis) 

SU8.2 Demonstrate 

Professionalism and 

empathy to the patient 

undergoing General 

Surgery 

OG-21.1 
1.Describe and discuss the 
temporary and permanent 
methods of 
contraception, indications, 
technique and 
complications; selection of 
patients, side effects and 
failure rate including Ocs, 
male 
contraception, emergency 
contraception and IUCD. 

CM3.1-Describe the health 

hazards of air, water, noise, 

radiation and pollution 

EN 4.2 

External 

ear 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe and 

discuss the etiology, 

clinical presentation 

and diagnostic 

features of common 

conditions of the lid 

and adnexa 

including hordeolum 

externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

03 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date 
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community 

Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmol

ogy 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A 

12/04/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.17 

(Order and interpret diagnostic 

testing based on the clinical 

diagnosis including 12 lead ECG, 

Chest radiograph, blood cultures) 

SU8.3 Discuss Medico-
legal issues in surgical 
practice 

OG-9.3 
Discuss  the  aetiology,  clinical  
features,  differential  diagnosis  of 
acute   abdomen   in   early   
pregnancy   (with   a   focus   on   
ectopic pregnancy)  and  
enumerate  the  principles  of  
medical  and  surgical 
management. 
 

CM3.2- Describe 

concepts of safe and 

wholesome water, 

sanitary sources of 

water, water 

purification 

processes, water 

quality standards, 

concepts of water 

conservation and 

rainwater harvesting 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate 

the symptoms 

and clinical 

signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

13/04/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.18 

(Perform and interpret a 12 lead 

ECG) 

SU10.2 Describe the 

steps and obtain 

informed consent in a 

simulated environment 

OG-14.1 
Enumerate and discuss the 
diameters of maternal pelvis and  
types. 

CM3.3-Describe the 

aetiology and basis of 

water borne diseases/ 

jaundice/ hepatitis/ 

diarrheal diseases 

CM3.4- Describe the 

concept of solid 

waste, human excreta 

and sewage disposal 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate 

the symptoms 

and clinical 

signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

14/04/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.21 

(Describe and discuss and identify 

the clinical features of acute and 

subacute endocarditis, 

echocardiographic findings, blood 

culture and sensitivity and therapy) 

SU10.3 Observe 

common surgical 

procedures and assist 

in minor surgical 

procedures; Observe 

emergency lifesaving 

surgical procedures. 

OG-31.1 
"Describe and discuss the 
etiology, classification, clinical 
features,diagnosis, investigations, 
principles of management and 
preventive 
aspects of prolapse of uterus" 

CM3.5- Describe the 

standards of housing 

and the effect of 

housing on health 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in 

the lid 

including : 



bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectro

pion, perform 

the 

regurgitation 

test of lacrimal 

sac, massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal 

by epilation 

15/04/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.26 

(Develop document and present a 

management plan for patients with 

heart failure based on type of 

failure, underlying a etiology) 

SU10.4 Perform basic 

surgical Skills such as 

First aid including 

suturing and minor 

surgical procedures in 

simulated environment 

OG 8.4 
Describe and demonstrate clinical 
monitoring of maternal and fetal 
well-being. 

CM10.5- Describe 

Universal 

Immunization 

Program; Integrated 

Management of 

Neonatal and 

Childhood Illness 

(IMNCI) and other 

existing Programs. 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in 

the lid 

including: bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectro

pion, perform 

the 

regurgitation 

test of lacrimal 

sac, massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal 

by epilation 

 

16/04/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.27 

(Describe and discuss the role of 

penicillin prophylaxis in the 

prevention of rheumatic heart 

disease) 

 

SU11.3 Demonstrate 

maintenance of an 

airway in a mannequin 

or equivalent 

OG-12.1 
Define, classify and describe the 
etiology and pathophysiology, 
early detection, investigations; 
principles of management of 
hypertensive disorders of 
pregnancy and eclampsia, 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages and 

shortcomings 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP4.1 

Enumerate, 

describe and 

discuss the 

type and 

causes of 

corneal 

ulceration 



complications of eclampsia. 
 

OP4.2 

Enumerate and 

Discuss the 

differential 

diagnosis of 

infective 

keratitis. 
 

 

 

 

 

04 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date  
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A 

19/04/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.28 

(Enumerate the causes of adult 

presentations of congenital heart 

disease and describe the 

distinguishing features between 

cyanotic and cyanotic heart 

disease) 

SU12.2 Describe and 

discuss the methods 

of estimation and 

replacement of the 

fluid and electrolyte 

requirements in the 

surgical patient 

OG -10.1 
Classification of Diseases (ICD) 
 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages 

and shortcomings 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP4.8 

Demonstrate 

techniques of 

removal of foreign 

body in the cornea 

in a simulated 

environment 

OP6.1 

Describe clinical 

signs of intraocular 

inflammation and 

enumerate the 

features that 

distinguish 

granulomatous 

from non-

granulomatous 

inflammation. 

Identity acute 

iridocyclitis from 

chronic condition 



20/04/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present 

a management plan for an adult 

patient presenting with a 

common form of congenital 

heart disease) 

 

SU12.3 Discuss the 

nutritional 

requirements of 

surgical patients, the 

methods of providing 

nutritional support 

and their 

complications 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe obstructed 
labor, its clinical features; 
prevention; and management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle of 

the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 

21/04/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.30 

(Administer an intramuscular 

injection with an appropriate 

explanation to the patient) 

SU14.2 Describe 

Surgical approaches, 

incisions and the use 

of appropriate 

instruments in Surgery 

in general. 

OG-33.1 
1. Classify, describe and discuss 

2.  the etiology, pathology, c 
3. linical 

features, differential  
4. diagnosis, investigations and  
5. Staging of cervical cancer. 

OG 33.2 
2.  Describe the principles  
of management including  
surgery and 
radiotherapy of Benign, 
 Pre-malignant (CIN) and  
Malignant Lesions 
of the Cervix. 
OG 33.3 3. Describe and  
demonstrate the screening  
for cervical cancer in a simulated  
environment . 
OG 33.4 4. visual inspection  
with acetic acid (VIA), visual 
 inspection 
of cervix with Lugol's iodine  
(VILI), pap smear and colposcopy.    

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

etiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

22/04/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 2.6 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history that includes 

onset evolution, presentation risk 

factors, family history, comorbid 

conditions, complications, 

medication, history of 

atherosclerosis, IHD and 

coronary syndromes) 

SU14.3 Describe 

the materials and 

methods used for 

surgical wound 

closure and 

anastomosis 

(sutures, knots and 

needles) 

OG 8.1 

1.Enumerate, describe and discuss the 

objectives of antenatal care, assessment 

of period of gestation; screening for 

high-risk factors. 

OG 4.1 

2. Describe and discuss the basic 

embryology of fetus, factors 

influencing fetal growth and 

development, anatomy and physiology 

of placenta, and teratogenesis 

CM6.2-Describe and 

discuss the principles 

and demonstrate the 

methods of 

collection, 

classification, 

analysis, 

interpretation and 

presentation of 

statistical data 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

aetiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 



patients with above 

conditions. 

 

23/04/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a vascular 

and cardiac examination that is 

appropriate for the clinical 

presentation) 

SU14.4 Demonstrate 

the techniques of 

asepsis and suturing 

in a simulated 

environment 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, diagnosis, 

investigations, adverse effects on the 

mother and foetus and the management 

during pregnancy and labor, and 

complications of anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate the 

application of 

elementary statistical 

methods including 

test of significance in 

various study designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate 

correct technique 

of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

 

      Clinical Posting Schedule     04 Weeks 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date 

Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(04 Weeks) (04 Weeks) (04 Weeks) (04 Weeks) 
(04 

Weeks) 
(04 Weeks) 

Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B 

26/04/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.8 

(Generate document and present 

a differential diagnosis based on 

the clinical presentation and 

prioritize based on “cannot 

miss”, most likely diagnosis and 

severity) 

SU15.1 Describe 

classification of 

hospital waste and 

appropriate methods 

of disposal. 

OG-10.1 

Classification of Diseases (ICD). 

CM6.4- Enumerate, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate 

Common sampling 

techniques, simple 

statistical methods, 

frequency 

distribution, 

measures of central 

tendency and 

dispersion 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP7.6 

Administer 

informed consent 

and counsel 

patients for cataract 

surgery in 

simulated 

environment 

27/04/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.9 

(Distinguish and differentiate 

between stable and unstable 

angina and AMI based on the 

clinical presentation) 

SU16.1 Minimally 

invasive General 

Surgery: Describe 

indications 

advantages and 

disadvantages of 

Minimally invasive 

General Surgery 

OG-14.4 

Describe and discuss the classification; 

diagnosis; management of abnormal 

labor. 
Test-Spotting & 

Exercise 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP7.4 

Enumerate types of 

cataract surgery 

and describe steps, 

intra-operative and 

post-operative 

complications of 

extracapsular 

cataract extraction 

surgery 



28/04/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.10 

(Order, perform and interpret an 

ECG) 

SU1.3 Describe basic 
concepts of 
perioperative care. 
SU 10.1 Describe the 
principles of 
perioperative 
management of 
common surgical 
procedures 

OG-34.4 

Operative Gynaecology : Understand 

 and describe the technique 

and complications: Dilatation &  

Curettage (D&C); EA-ECC; cervical 

biopsy; abdominal hysterectomy;  

myomectomy; surgery for ovarian 

tumours; staging laparotomy;  

vaginal hysterectomy including pelvic 

floor repair; Fothergill’s operation, 

 Laparoscopy; hysteroscopy; 

management of postoperative 

 complications. 
 

Viva 
EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP7.5 

To participate in 

the team of cataract 

surgery 

29/04/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.28 

(Enumerate the causes of adult 

presentations of congenital heart 

disease and describe the 

distinguishing features between 

cyanotic and cyanotic heart 

disease) 

SU2.3 Communicate 

and counsel patients 

and families about 

the treatment and 

prognosis of shock 

demonstrating 

empathy and care 

OG -10.1 
Classification of Diseases (ICD) 
 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages 

and shortcomings 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP4.8 

Demonstrate 

techniques of 

removal of foreign 

body in the cornea 

in a simulated 

environment 

OP6.1 

Describe clinical 

signs of intraocular 

inflammation and 

enumerate the 

features that 

distinguish 

granulomatous 

from non-

granulomatous 

inflammation. 

Identity acute 

iridocyclitis from 

chronic condition 

 

30/04/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present 

a management plan for an adult 

patient presenting with a 

common form of congenital 

heart disease) 

 

SU3.2 Observe blood 
transfusions. 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe obstructed 
labor, its clinical features; 
prevention; and management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle of 

the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY 

01 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date  Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B 

 

03/05/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.30 

(Administer an intramuscular 

injection with an appropriate 

explanation to the patient) 

SU3.3 Counsel patients 

and family/ friends for 

blood transfusion and 

blood donation. 

OG-33.1 
1. Classify, describe and  
2. discuss 
3.  the etiology, pathology, c 
4. linical 

features, differential  
5. diagnosis, investigations and  
6. Staging of cervical cancer. 
OG 33.2 

2.  Describe the principles  
of management including  
surgery and 

radiotherapy of Benign, 
 Pre-malignant (CIN) and  
Malignant Lesions 

of the Cervix. 
OG 33.3 3. Describe and  
demonstrate the screening  
for cervical cancer in a simulated  
environment . 
OG 33.4 4. visual inspection  
with acetic acid (VIA), visual 
 inspection 
of cervix with Lugol's iodine  
(VILI), pap smear and colposcopy.    

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and enumerate 

the principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the etiology, 

the clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma associated 

with shallow and 

deep anterior 

chamber. Choose 

appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 



04/05/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 2.6 

(Elicit document and present 

an appropriate history that 

includes onset evolution, 

presentation risk factors, 

family history, comorbid 

conditions, complications, 

medication, history of 

atherosclerosis, IHD and 

coronary syndromes) 

SU5.2 Elicit, document 

and present a history in 

a patient presenting with 

wounds. 

OG 8.1 

1.Enumerate, describe and discuss 

the objectives of antenatal care, 

assessment of period of gestation; 

screening for high-risk factors. 

OG 4.1 

2. Describe and discuss the basic 

embryology of fetus, factors 

influencing fetal growth and 

development, anatomy and 

physiology of placenta, and 

teratogenesis 

CM6.2-Describe and 

discuss the principles 

and demonstrate the 

methods of collection, 

classification, analysis, 

interpretation and 

presentation of statistical 

data 
EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

aetiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma associated 

with shallow and 

deep anterior 

chamber. Choose 

appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

 

05/05/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a 

vascular and cardiac 

examination that is appropriate 

for the clinical presentation) 

SU5.3 Differentiate the 

various types of wounds, 

plan and observe 

management of wounds. 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, 

diagnosis, investigations, adverse 

effects on the mother and foetus and 

the management during pregnancy 

and labor, and complications of 

anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and demonstrate 

the application of 

elementary statistical 

methods including test 

of significance in 

various study designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate correct 

technique of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

06/05/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 1.10 

(Elicit document and present 

an appropriate history that will 

establish the diagnosis, cause 

and severity of heart failure 

including: presenting 

complaints, precipitating and 

exacerbating factors, risk 

factors exercise tolerance, 

changes in sleep patterns, 

features suggestive of infective 

endocarditis) 

SU7.2 Describe the 

principles and steps of 

clinical research in 

General Surgery 

OG 6.1 
Describe, discuss and 
demonstrate the clinical features 
of pregnancy, derive and discuss 
its differential diagnosis, 
elaborate the principles 
underlying and interpret  
pregnancy tests. 

CM5.1- Describe the 

common sources of 

various nutrients and 

special nutritional 

requirements according 

to age, sex, activity, 

physiological conditions 

CM5.2- Describe and 

demonstrate the correct 

method of performing a 

nutritional assessment of 

individuals, families and 

the community by using 

the appropriate method 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near  

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 

07/05/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.11 

(Perform and demonstrate a 

systematic examination based 

on the history that will help 

establish the diagnosis and 

estimate its severity including: 

measurement of pulse, blood 

pressure and respiratory rate, 

jugular venous forms and 

pulses, peripheral pulses, 

conjunctiva and fundus, lung, 

cardiac examination including 

SU8.2 Demonstrate 

Professionalism and 

empathy to the patient 

undergoing General 

Surgery 

OG 19.1 & 19.2 
1. Describe and discuss 
 the physiology  of  
purperium, it's  
complications,  
diagnosis 
and management ,  
councelling   for  
contraception, puerperial  
sterilization. 

2. Councell in simulated  
environment  

CM5.3- Define and 

describe common 

nutrition related health 

disorders (including 

macro-PEM, Micro-

iron, Zn, iodine, Vit. A), 

their control and 

management 

CM5.4-Plan and 

recommend a suitable 

diet for the individuals 

and families based on 

local availability of 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near 

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 



palpation and auscultation with 

identification of heart sounds 

and murmurs, abdominal 

distension and splenic 

palpation) 

Contraception and  
puerperial  

Sterilization.     

foods and economic 

status, etc in a simulated 

environment 

 

 

 

 

02 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community Medicine ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B 
 

10/05/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.12 

(Demonstrate peripheral 

pulse, volume, character, 

quality and variation in 

various causes of heart 

failure) 

SU8.3 Discuss Medico-
legal issues in surgical 
practice 

OG-9.1 & 9.2 
1.Classify, define and 
discuses the aetiology and 
management of abortions 
including threatened, 
incomplete, inevitable, 
missed and septic. 
2. Describe the steps and 
observe/ assist in the 
performance of an MTP 
evacuation 

CM5.5- Describe the 

methods of nutritional 

surveillance, principles of 

nutritional education and 

rehabilitation in the 

context of socio- cultural 

factors. 

CM5.6-Enumerate and 

discuss the National 

Nutrition Policy, important 

national nutritional 

Programs including the 

Integrated  Child 

Development Services 

Scheme (ICDS) etc 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify and 

describe the types 

and methods of 

correcting refractive 

errors 

 

11/05/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.13 

(Measure the blood pressure 

accurately, recognize and 

discuss alterations in blood 

pressure in valvular heart 

disease and other causes of 

heart failure and cardiac 

tamponade) 

SU10.2 Describe the 

steps and obtain 

informed consent in a 

simulated environment 

OG-15.1 
Enumerate and describe the 
indications and steps of 
common obstetric 
procedures,  technique and 
complications: Episiotomy, 
vacuum extraction; low 
forceps; Caesarean section, 
assisted breech delivery; 
external cephalic version; 
cervical cerclage 

CM5.7- Describe food 

hygiene 

CM5.8-Describe and 

discuss the importance and 

methods of food 

fortification and effects of  

additives and adulteration 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify and 

describe the types 

and methods of 

correcting refractive 

errors 



 

12/05/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.14 

(Demonstrate and measure 

jugular venous distension) 

SU10.3 Observe 

common surgical 

procedures and assist 

in minor surgical 

procedures; Observe 

emergency lifesaving 

surgical procedures. 

OG-29.1 
Describe and discuss the 
etiology; pathology; clinical 
features; 
differential diagnosis; 
investigations; principles of 
management, 
Complications of fibroid 
uterus. 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP 9.1 

Demonstrate correct 

technique to examine 

extraocular 

movements 

(uniocular & 

binocular) 

13/05/2021 

Thursday 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.15 

(Identify and describe the 

timing, pitch quality 

conduction and significance 

of precordial murmurs and 

their variations) 

SU10.4 Perform basic 

surgical Skills such as 

First aid including 

suturing and minor 

surgical procedures in 

simulated environment 

OG 8.2 
1. Elicit document and 
present an obstetric history 
including menstrual history, 
last menstrual period, 
previous obstetric history, 
comorbid conditions, past 
medical history and surgical 
history. 
8.3 
2. Describe, demonstrate, 
document and perform an 
obstetrical examination 
including a general and 
abdominal examination and 
clinical monitoring of 
maternal and fetal well-
being; 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe and 

discuss the etiology, 

clinical presentation 

and diagnostic 

features of common 

conditions of the lid 

and adnexa including 

hordeolum externum 

/ internum, 

blepharitis, preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 

 

14/05/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.16 

(Generate a differential 

diagnosis based on the 

clinical presentation and 

prioritize it based on the 

most likely diagnosis) 

SU11.3 Demonstrate 

maintenance of an 

airway in a mannequin 

or equivalent 

OG-21.1 
1.Describe and discuss the 
temporary and permanent 
methods of 
contraception, indications, 
technique and 
complications; selection of 
patients, side effects and 
failure rate including Ocs, 
male 
contraception, emergency 
contraception and IUCD. 

CM3.1-Describe the 

health hazards of air, 

water, noise, radiation and 

pollution 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe and 

discuss the etiology, 

clinical presentation 

and diagnostic 

features of common 

conditions of the lid 

and adnexa including 

hordeolum externum 

/ internum, 

blepharitis, preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

03 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date 
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community 

Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmol

ogy 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B 

17/05/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.21 

(Describe and discuss and identify 

the clinical features of acute and 

subacute endocarditis, 

echocardiographic findings, blood 

culture and sensitivity and therapy) 

SU12.2 Describe and 

discuss the methods of 

estimation and 

replacement of the fluid 

and electrolyte 

requirements in the 

surgical patient 

OG-31.1 
"Describe and discuss the 
etiology, classification, clinical 
features,diagnosis, investigations, 
principles of management and 
preventive 
aspects of prolapse of uterus" 

CM3.5- Describe the 

standards of housing 

and the effect of 

housing on health 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in the 

lid including : 

bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectrop

ion, perform the 

regurgitation 

test of lacrimal 

sac, massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal by 

epilation 



18/05/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.17 

(Order and interpret diagnostic 

testing based on the clinical 

diagnosis including 12 lead ECG, 

Chest radiograph, blood cultures) 

SU12.3 Discuss the 

nutritional 

requirements of 

surgical patients, the 

methods of providing 

nutritional support and 

their complications 

OG-9.3 
Discuss  the  aetiology,  clinical  
features,  differential  diagnosis  of 
acute   abdomen   in   early   
pregnancy   (with   a   focus   on   
ectopic pregnancy)  and  
enumerate  the  principles  of  
medical  and  surgical 
management. 
 

CM3.2- Describe 

concepts of safe and 

wholesome water, 

sanitary sources of 

water, water 

purification 

processes, water 

quality standards, 

concepts of water 

conservation and 

rainwater harvesting 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate the 

symptoms and 

clinical signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

19/05/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.18 

(Perform and interpret a 12 lead 

ECG) 

SU14.2 Describe 

Surgical approaches, 

incisions and the use of 

appropriate instruments 

in Surgery in general. 

OG-14.1 
Enumerate and discuss the 
diameters of maternal pelvis and  
types. 

CM3.3-Describe the 

aetiology and basis of 

water borne diseases/ 

jaundice/ hepatitis/ 

diarrheal diseases 

CM3.4- Describe the 

concept of solid 

waste, human excreta 

and sewage disposal 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate the 

symptoms and 

clinical signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

20/05/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.26 

(Develop document and present a 

management plan for patients with 

heart failure based on type of 

failure, underlying a etiology) 

SU14.3 Describe the 

materials and 

methods used for 

surgical wound 

closure and 

anastomosis 

(sutures, knots and 

needles) 

OG 8.4 
Describe and demonstrate clinical 
monitoring of maternal and fetal 
well-being. 

CM10.5- Describe 

Universal 

Immunization 

Program; Integrated 

Management of 

Neonatal and 

Childhood Illness 

(IMNCI) and other 

existing Programs. 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in the 

lid including: 

bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectrop

ion, perform the 

regurgitation 

test of lacrimal 

sac, massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal by 

epilation 

 

21/05/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.27 

(Describe and discuss the role of 

penicillin prophylaxis in the 

prevention of rheumatic heart 

disease) 

 

SU14.4 Demonstrate 

the techniques of 

asepsis and suturing in 

a simulated 

environment 

OG-12.1 
Define, classify and describe the 
etiology and pathophysiology, 
early detection, investigations; 
principles of management of 
hypertensive disorders of 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages and 

shortcomings 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP4.1 

Enumerate, 

describe and 

discuss the type 

and causes of 

corneal 

ulceration 



pregnancy and eclampsia, 
complications of eclampsia. 

 

OP4.2 

Enumerate and 

Discuss the 

differential 

diagnosis of 

infective 

keratitis. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

04 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date  
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C 

24/05/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.28 

(Enumerate the causes of adult 

presentations of congenital heart 

disease and describe the 

distinguishing features between 

cyanotic and cyanotic heart 

disease) 

SU15.1 Describe 

classification of 

hospital waste and 

appropriate methods 

of disposal. 

OG -10.1 
Classification of Diseases (ICD) 
 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages 

and shortcomings 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP4.8 

Demonstrate 

techniques of 

removal of foreign 

body in the cornea 

in a simulated 

environment 

OP6.1 

Describe clinical 

signs of intraocular 

inflammation and 

enumerate the 

features that 

distinguish 

granulomatous 

from non-

granulomatous 

inflammation. 

Identity acute 

iridocyclitis from 

chronic condition 



25/05/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present 

a management plan for an adult 

patient presenting with a 

common form of congenital 

heart disease) 

 

SU16.1 Minimally 

invasive General 

Surgery: Describe 

indications 

advantages and 

disadvantages of 

Minimally invasive 

General Surgery 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe obstructed 
labor, its clinical features; 
prevention; and management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle of 

the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 

26/05/2021 
Wednesday 

 

 

 

HOLIDAY 

 

 

27/05/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.30 

(Administer an intramuscular 

injection with an appropriate 

explanation to the patient) 

SU1.3 Describe basic 
concepts of 
perioperative care. 
SU 10.1 Describe the 
principles of 
perioperative 
management of 
common surgical 
procedures 

OG-33.1 
6. Classify, describe and discuss 
7.  the etiology, pathology, c 
8. linical 

features, differential  
9. diagnosis, investigations and  
10. Staging of cervical cancer. 

OG 33.2 
2.  Describe the principles  
of management including  
surgery and 
radiotherapy of Benign, 
 Pre-malignant (CIN) and  
Malignant Lesions 
of the Cervix. 
OG 33.3 3. Describe and  
demonstrate the screening  
for cervical cancer in a simulated  
environment . 
OG 33.4 4. visual inspection  
with acetic acid (VIA), visual 
 inspection 
of cervix with Lugol's iodine  
(VILI), pap smear and colposcopy. 

  

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

etiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

28/05/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 2.6 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history that includes 

onset evolution, presentation risk 

factors, family history, comorbid 

conditions, complications, 

medication, history of 

atherosclerosis, IHD and 

SU2.3 Communicate 

and counsel patients 

and families about 

the treatment and 

prognosis of shock 

demonstrating 

empathy and care 

OG 8.1 

1.Enumerate, describe and discuss the 

objectives of antenatal care, assessment 

of period of gestation; screening for 

high-risk factors. 

OG 4.1 

2. Describe and discuss the basic 

embryology of fetus, factors 

influencing fetal growth and 

CM6.2-Describe and 

discuss the principles 

and demonstrate the 

methods of 

collection, 

classification, 

analysis, 

interpretation and 

presentation of 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

aetiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 



coronary syndromes) development, anatomy and physiology 

of placenta, and teratogenesis 

statistical data shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

 

 

 

 

JUNE  

01 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date  Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C 

31/05/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a 

vascular and cardiac 

examination that is appropriate 

for the clinical presentation) 

SU3.2 Observe blood 
transfusions. 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, diagnosis, 

investigations, adverse effects on the 

mother and foetus and the management 

during pregnancy and labor, and 

complications of anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate the 

application of 

elementary 

statistical methods 

including test of 

significance in 

various study 

designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate correct 

technique of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

01/06/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.8 

(Generate document and 

present a differential diagnosis 

based on the clinical 

presentation and prioritize 

based on “cannot miss”, most 

likely diagnosis and severity) 

SU3.3 Counsel patients 

and family/ friends for 

blood transfusion and 

blood donation. 

OG-10.1 

Classification of Diseases (ICD). 

CM6.4- 

Enumerate, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate 

Common 

sampling 

techniques, simple 

statistical 

methods, 

frequency 

distribution, 

measures of 

central tendency 

and dispersion 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP7.6 

Administer 

informed consent 

and counsel patients 

for cataract surgery 

in simulated 

environment 



02/06/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.9 

(Distinguish and differentiate 

between stable and unstable 

angina and AMI based on the 

clinical presentation) 

SU5.2 Elicit, document 

and present a history in 

a patient presenting with 

wounds. 

OG-14.4 

Describe and discuss the classification; 

diagnosis; management of abnormal 

labor. 
Test-Spotting 

& Exercise 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP7.4 

Enumerate types of 

cataract surgery and 

describe steps, intra-

operative and post-

operative 

complications of 

extracapsular 

cataract extraction 

surgery 

03/06/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.10 

(Order, perform and interpret 

an ECG) 

SU5.3 Differentiate the 

various types of 

wounds, plan and 

observe management of 

wounds. 

OG-34.4 

Operative Gynaecology : Understand 

 and describe the technique 

and complications: Dilatation &  

Curettage (D&C); EA-ECC; cervical 

biopsy; abdominal hysterectomy;  

myomectomy; surgery for ovarian 

tumours; staging laparotomy;  

vaginal hysterectomy including pelvic 

floor repair; Fothergill’s operation, 

 Laparoscopy; hysteroscopy; 

management of postoperative 

 complications. 
 

Viva 
EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP7.5 

To participate in the 

team of cataract 

surgery 

04/06/2021 
Friday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 1.10 

(Elicit document and present 

an appropriate history that will 

establish the diagnosis, cause 

and severity of heart failure 

including: presenting 

complaints, precipitating and 

exacerbating factors, risk 

factors exercise tolerance, 

changes in sleep patterns, 

features suggestive of infective 

endocarditis) 

SU7.2 Describe the 

principles and steps of 

clinical research in 

General Surgery 

OG 6.1 
Describe, discuss and demonstrate 
the clinical features of pregnancy, 
derive and discuss its differential 
diagnosis, elaborate the principles 
underlying and interpret pregnancy 
tests. 

CM5.1- Describe 

the common 

sources of various 

nutrients and 

special nutritional 

requirements 

according to age, 

sex, activity, 

physiological 

conditions 

CM5.2- Describe 

and demonstrate 

the correct 

method of 

performing a 

nutritional 

assessment of 

individuals, 

families and the 

community by 

using the 

appropriate 

method 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near  

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

02 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community 

Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C 

07/06/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.11 

(Perform and 

demonstrate a 

systematic 

examination based on 

the history that will 

help establish the 

diagnosis and estimate 

its severity including: 

measurement of pulse, 

blood pressure and 

respiratory rate, 

jugular venous forms 

and pulses, peripheral 

pulses, conjunctiva 

and fundus, lung, 

cardiac examination 

including palpation 

and auscultation with 

identification of heart 

sounds and murmurs, 

abdominal distension 

and splenic palpation) 

SU8.2 

Demonstrate 

Professionalism 

and empathy to 

the patient 

undergoing 

General Surgery 

OG 19.1 & 19.2 
1. Describe and discuss 
 the physiology  of  
purperium, it's  
complications,  
diagnosis 
and management ,  
counseling   for  
contraception, puerperal  
Sterilization. 

2. Council in simulated  
environment 
Contraception and  
puerperial  

Sterilization.      

CM5.3- Define 

and describe 

common nutrition 

related health 

disorders 

(including macro-

PEM, Micro-iron, 

Zn, iodine, Vit. A), 

their control and 

management 

CM5.4-Plan and 

recommend a 

suitable diet for 

the individuals and 

families based on 

local availability 

of foods and 

economic status, 

etc in a simulated 

environment 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in 

performing the 

visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, 

near vision, colour 

vision , the pin 

hole test and the 

menace and blink 

reflexes 

08/06/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.12 

(Demonstrate 

peripheral pulse, 

SU8.3 Discuss 
Medico-legal 
issues in surgical 
practice 

OG-9.1 & 9.2 
1.Classify, define and discuss the aetiology and 
management of abortions including threatened, 
incomplete, inevitable, missed and septic. 
2. Describe the steps and observe/ assist in the 

CM5.5- Describe 

the methods of 

nutritional 

surveillance, 

principles of 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify 

and describe the 

types and methods 

of correcting 



volume, character, 

quality and variation 

in various causes of 

heart failure) 

performance of an MTP evacuation nutritional 

education and 

rehabilitation in 

the context of 

socio- cultural 

factors. 

CM5.6-Enumerate 

and discuss the 

National Nutrition 

Policy, important 

national nutritional 

Programs 

including the 

Integrated  Child 

Development 

Services Scheme 

(ICDS) etc 

refractive errors 

09/06/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.13 

(Measure the blood 

pressure accurately, 

recognize and discuss 

alterations in blood 

pressure in valvular 

heart disease and 

other causes of heart 

failure and cardiac 

tamponade) 

SU10.2 Describe 

the steps and 

obtain informed 

consent in a 

simulated 

environment 

OG-15.1 
Enumerate and describe the indications and steps of 
common obstetric procedures,  technique and 
complications: Episiotomy, vacuum extraction; low 
forceps; Caesarean section, assisted breech delivery; 
external cephalic version; cervical cerclage 

CM5.7- Describe 

food hygiene 

CM5.8-Describe 

and discuss the 

importance and 

methods of food 

fortification and 

effects of  

additives and 

adulteration 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify 

and describe the 

types and methods 

of correcting 

refractive errors 

10/06/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.14 

(Demonstrate and 

measure jugular 

venous distension) 

SU10.3 Observe 

common surgical 

procedures and 

assist in minor 

surgical 

procedures; 

Observe 

emergency 

lifesaving surgical 

procedures. 

OG-29.1 
Describe and discuss the etiology; pathology; clinical 
features; 
differential diagnosis; investigations; principles of 
management, 
Complications of fibroid uterus. 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP 9.1 

Demonstrate 

correct technique 

to examine 

extraocular 

movements 

(uniocular & 

binocular) 

11/06/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.15 

(Identify and describe 

the timing, pitch 

quality conduction 

and significance of 

precordial murmurs 

and their variations) 

SU10.4 Perform 

basic surgical 

Skills such as First 

aid including 

suturing and minor 

surgical 

procedures in 

simulated 

environment 

OG 8.2 
1. Elicit document and present an obstetric history 
including menstrual history, last menstrual period, 
previous obstetric history, comorbid conditions, 
past medical history and surgical history. 
8.3 
2. Describe, demonstrate, document and perform an 
obstetrical examination including a general and 
abdominal examination and clinical monitoring of 
maternal and fetal well-being; 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe 

and discuss the 

etiology, clinical 

presentation and 

diagnostic features 

of common 

conditions of the 

lid and adnexa 

including 

hordeolum 



externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, 

preseptal cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 

 

 

03 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community 

Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmol

ogy 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - D Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C 

14/06/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.16 

(Generate a differential 

diagnosis based on the 

clinical presentation and 

prioritize it based on the 

most likely diagnosis) 

SU11.3 Demonstrate 

maintenance of an airway in a 

mannequin or equivalent 

OG-21.1 
1.Describe and discuss the 
temporary and permanent 
methods of 
contraception, indications, 
technique and complications; 
selection of 
patients, side effects and failure 
rate including Ocs, male 
contraception, emergency 
contraception and IUCD. 

CM3.1-Describe the 

health hazards of air, 

water, noise, 

radiation and 

pollution 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, 

describe and 

discuss the 

etiology, 

clinical 

presentation 

and diagnostic 

features of 

common 

conditions of 

the lid and 

adnexa 

including 

hordeolum 

externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, 

preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, 

ptosis, 

entropion, lid 

lag, 

lagophthalmos, 

15/06/2021 Clinical Posting SU12.2 Describe and discuss OG-9.3 CM3.2- Describe EN 4.3 OP2.2 



Tuesday 
 

(Medicine) 

IM1.17 

(Order and interpret 

diagnostic testing based on 

the clinical diagnosis 

including 12 lead ECG, 

Chest radiograph, blood 

cultures) 

the methods of estimation and 

replacement of the fluid and 

electrolyte requirements in the 

surgical patient 

Discuss  the  aetiology,  clinical  
features,  differential  diagnosis  of 
acute   abdomen   in   early   
pregnancy   (with   a   focus   on   
ectopic pregnancy)  and  
enumerate  the  principles  of  
medical  and  surgical 
management. 
 

concepts of safe and 

wholesome water, 

sanitary sources of 

water, water 

purification 

processes, water 

quality standards, 

concepts of water 

conservation and 

rainwater harvesting 

ASOM 

 

Demonstrate 

the symptoms 

and clinical 

signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

16/06/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.18 

(Perform and interpret a 12 

lead ECG) 

SU12.3 Discuss the nutritional 

requirements of surgical 

patients, the methods of 

providing nutritional support 

and their complications 

OG-14.1 
Enumerate and discuss the 
diameters of maternal pelvis and  
types. 

CM3.3-Describe the 

aetiology and basis of 

water borne diseases/ 

jaundice/ hepatitis/ 

diarrheal diseases 

CM3.4- Describe the 

concept of solid 

waste, human excreta 

and sewage disposal 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate 

the symptoms 

and clinical 

signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

17/06/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.21 

(Describe and discuss and 

identify the clinical features 

of acute and subacute 

endocarditis, 

echocardiographic findings, 

blood culture and sensitivity 

and therapy) 

SU14.2 Describe Surgical 

approaches, incisions and the 

use of appropriate instruments 

in Surgery in general. 

OG-31.1 
"Describe and discuss the 
etiology, classification, clinical 
features,diagnosis, investigations, 
principles of management and 
preventive 
aspects of prolapse of uterus" 

CM3.5- Describe the 

standards of housing 

and the effect of 

housing on health 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in 

the lid 

including : 

bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectro

pion, perform 

the 

regurgitation 

test of lacrimal 

sac, massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal 

by epilation 

 

18/06/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.26 

(Develop document and 

present a management plan 

for patients with heart 

failure based on type of 

failure, underlying a 

SU14.3 Describe the 

materials and methods used 

for surgical wound closure 

and anastomosis (sutures, 

knots and needles) 

OG 8.4 
Describe and demonstrate clinical 
monitoring of maternal and fetal 
well-being. 

CM10.5- Describe 

Universal 

Immunization 

Program; Integrated 

Management of 

Neonatal and 

Childhood Illness 

(IMNCI) and other 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in 

the lid 



etiology) existing Programs. including: bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectro

pion, perform 

the 

regurgitation 

test of lacrimal 

sac, massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal 

by epilation 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

04 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date  
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D 

21/06/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.27 

(Describe and discuss the role of 

penicillin prophylaxis in the 

prevention of rheumatic heart 

disease) 

 

SU14.4 Demonstrate 

the techniques of 

asepsis and suturing 

in a simulated 

environment 

OG-12.1 
Define, classify and describe the 
etiology and pathophysiology, early 
detection, investigations; principles 
of management of hypertensive 
disorders of pregnancy and 
eclampsia, complications of 
eclampsia. 

 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages and 

shortcomings 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP4.1 

Enumerate, 

describe and 

discuss the type 

and causes of 

corneal ulceration 

OP4.2 

Enumerate and 

Discuss the 

differential 

diagnosis of 

infective keratitis. 

22/06/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present 

a management plan for an adult 

patient presenting with a 

common form of congenital 

heart disease) 

 

SU15.1 Describe 

classification of 

hospital waste and 

appropriate methods 

of disposal. 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe obstructed 
labor, its clinical features; 
prevention; and management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle of 

the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 



23/06/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.30 

(Administer an intramuscular 

injection with an appropriate 

explanation to the patient) 

SU16.1 Minimally 

invasive General 

Surgery: Describe 

indications 

advantages and 

disadvantages of 

Minimally invasive 

General Surgery 

OG-33.1 
6. Classify, describe and discuss 

7.  the etiology, pathology, c 
8. linical 

features, differential  
9. diagnosis, investigations and  
10. Staging of cervical cancer. 

OG 33.2 
2.  Describe the principles  
of management including  
surgery and 
radiotherapy of Benign, 
 Pre-malignant (CIN) and  
Malignant Lesions 
of the Cervix. 
OG 33.3 3. Describe and  
demonstrate the screening  
for cervical cancer in a simulated  
environment . 
OG 33.4 4. visual inspection  
with acetic acid (VIA), visual 
 inspection 
of cervix with Lugol's iodine  
(VILI), pap smear and colposcopy.    

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

etiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

24/06/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 2.6 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history that includes 

onset evolution, presentation risk 

factors, family history, comorbid 

conditions, complications, 

medication, history of 

atherosclerosis, IHD and 

coronary syndromes) 

SU1.3 Describe basic 
concepts of 
perioperative care. 
SU 10.1 Describe the 
principles of 
perioperative 
management of 
common surgical 
procedures 

OG 8.1 

1.Enumerate, describe and discuss the 

objectives of antenatal care, assessment 

of period of gestation; screening for 

high-risk factors. 

OG 4.1 

2. Describe and discuss the basic 

embryology of fetus, factors 

influencing fetal growth and 

development, anatomy and physiology 

of placenta, and teratogenesis 

CM6.2-Describe and 

discuss the principles 

and demonstrate the 

methods of 

collection, 

classification, 

analysis, 

interpretation and 

presentation of 

statistical data 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

aetiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

 

25/06/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a vascular 

and cardiac examination that is 

appropriate for the clinical 

presentation) 

SU2.3 Communicate 

and counsel patients 

and families about 

the treatment and 

prognosis of shock 

demonstrating 

empathy and care 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, diagnosis, 

investigations, adverse effects on the 

mother and foetus and the management 

during pregnancy and labor, and 

complications of anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate the 

application of 

elementary statistical 

methods including 

test of significance in 

various study designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate 

correct technique 

of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

01 Weeks 

 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date  
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D 

28/06/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.8 

(Generate document and present 

a differential diagnosis based on 

the clinical presentation and 

prioritize based on “cannot 

miss”, most likely diagnosis and 

severity) 

SU3.2 Observe blood 
transfusions. 

OG-10.1 

Classification of Diseases (ICD). 

CM6.4- Enumerate, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate 

Common sampling 

techniques, simple 

statistical methods, 

frequency 

distribution, 

measures of central 

tendency and 

dispersion 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP7.6 

Administer 

informed consent 

and counsel 

patients for cataract 

surgery in 

simulated 

environment 

29/06/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.9 

(Distinguish and differentiate 

between stable and unstable 

angina and AMI based on the 

clinical presentation) 

SU3.3 Counsel 

patients and family/ 

friends for blood 

transfusion and blood 

donation. 

OG-14.4 

Describe and discuss the classification; 

diagnosis; management of abnormal 

labor. 
Test-Spotting & 

Exercise 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP7.4 

Enumerate types of 

cataract surgery 

and describe steps, 

intra-operative and 

post-operative 

complications of 

extracapsular 

cataract extraction 

surgery 



30/06/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.10 

(Order, perform and interpret an 

ECG) 

SU5.2 Elicit, 

document and present 

a history in a patient 

presenting with 

wounds. 

OG-34.4 

Operative Gynaecology : Understand 

 and describe the technique 

and complications: Dilatation &  

Curettage (D&C); EA-ECC; cervical 

biopsy; abdominal hysterectomy;  

myomectomy; surgery for ovarian 

tumours; staging laparotomy;  

vaginal hysterectomy including pelvic 

floor repair; Fothergill’s operation, 

 Laparoscopy; hysteroscopy; 

management of postoperative 

 complications. 
 

Viva 
EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP7.5 

To participate in 

the team of cataract 

surgery 

01/07/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.28 

(Enumerate the causes of adult 

presentations of congenital heart 

disease and describe the 

distinguishing features between 

cyanotic and cyanotic heart 

disease) 

SU5.3 Differentiate 

the various types of 

wounds, plan and 

observe management 

of wounds. 

OG -10.1 
Classification of Diseases (ICD) 
 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages 

and shortcomings 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP4.8 

Demonstrate 

techniques of 

removal of foreign 

body in the cornea 

in a simulated 

environment 

OP6.1 

Describe clinical 

signs of intraocular 

inflammation and 

enumerate the 

features that 

distinguish 

granulomatous 

from non-

granulomatous 

inflammation. 

Identity acute 

iridocyclitis from 

chronic condition 

 

02/07/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present 

a management plan for an adult 

patient presenting with a 

common form of congenital 

heart disease) 

 

SU7.2 Describe the 

principles and steps of 

clinical research in 

General Surgery 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe obstructed 
labor, its clinical features; 
prevention; and management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle of 

the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY 

01 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date  Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D 

05/07/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a 

vascular and cardiac 

examination that is appropriate 

for the clinical presentation) 

SU8.2 Demonstrate 

Professionalism and 

empathy to the patient 

undergoing General 

Surgery 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, diagnosis, 

investigations, adverse effects on the 

mother and foetus and the management 

during pregnancy and labor, and 

complications of anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate the 

application of 

elementary 

statistical methods 

including test of 

significance in 

various study 

designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate correct 

technique of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

06/07/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.8 

(Generate document and 

present a differential diagnosis 

based on the clinical 

presentation and prioritize 

based on “cannot miss”, most 

likely diagnosis and severity) 

SU8.3 Discuss Medico-
legal issues in surgical 
practice 

OG-10.1 

Classification of Diseases (ICD). 

CM6.4- 

Enumerate, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate 

Common 

sampling 

techniques, simple 

statistical 

methods, 

frequency 

distribution, 

measures of 

central tendency 

and dispersion 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP7.6 

Administer 

informed consent 

and counsel patients 

for cataract surgery 

in simulated 

environment 



07/07/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.9 

(Distinguish and differentiate 

between stable and unstable 

angina and AMI based on the 

clinical presentation) 

SU10.2 Describe the 

steps and obtain 

informed consent in a 

simulated environment 

OG-14.4 

Describe and discuss the classification; 

diagnosis; management of abnormal 

labor. 
Test-Spotting 

& Exercise 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP7.4 

Enumerate types of 

cataract surgery and 

describe steps, intra-

operative and post-

operative 

complications of 

extracapsular 

cataract extraction 

surgery 

08/08/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.10 

(Order, perform and interpret 

an ECG) 

SU10.3 Observe 

common surgical 

procedures and assist in 

minor surgical 

procedures; Observe 

emergency lifesaving 

surgical procedures. 

OG-34.4 

Operative Gynaecology : Understand 

 and describe the technique 

and complications: Dilatation &  

Curettage (D&C); EA-ECC; cervical 

biopsy; abdominal hysterectomy;  

myomectomy; surgery for ovarian 

tumours; staging laparotomy;  

vaginal hysterectomy including pelvic 

floor repair; Fothergill’s operation, 

 Laparoscopy; hysteroscopy; 

management of postoperative 

 complications. 
 

Viva 
EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP7.5 

To participate in the 

team of cataract 

surgery 

09/09/2021 
Friday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 1.10 

(Elicit document and present 

an appropriate history that will 

establish the diagnosis, cause 

and severity of heart failure 

including: presenting 

complaints, precipitating and 

exacerbating factors, risk 

factors exercise tolerance, 

changes in sleep patterns, 

features suggestive of infective 

endocarditis) 

SU10.4 Perform basic 

surgical Skills such as 

First aid including 

suturing and minor 

surgical procedures in 

simulated environment 

OG 6.1 
Describe, discuss and demonstrate 
the clinical features of pregnancy, 
derive and discuss its differential 
diagnosis, elaborate the principles 
underlying and interpret pregnancy 
tests. 

CM5.1- Describe 

the common 

sources of various 

nutrients and 

special nutritional 

requirements 

according to age, 

sex, activity, 

physiological 

conditions 

CM5.2- Describe 

and demonstrate 

the correct 

method of 

performing a 

nutritional 

assessment of 

individuals, 

families and the 

community by 

using the 

appropriate 

method 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near  

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

02 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community 

Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - E Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D 

12/07/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.11 

(Perform and 

demonstrate a 

systematic 

examination based on 

the history that will 

help establish the 

diagnosis and estimate 

its severity including: 

measurement of pulse, 

blood pressure and 

respiratory rate, 

jugular venous forms 

and pulses, peripheral 

pulses, conjunctiva 

and fundus, lung, 

cardiac examination 

including palpation 

and auscultation with 

identification of heart 

sounds and murmurs, 

abdominal distension 

and splenic palpation) 

SU11.3 

Demonstrate 

maintenance of 

an airway in a 

mannequin or 

equivalent 

OG 19.1 & 19.2 
1. Describe and discuss 
 the physiology  of  
purperium, it's  
complications,  
diagnosis 
and management ,  
counseling   for  
contraception, puerperal  
Sterilization. 

2. Council in simulated  
environment 
Contraception and  
puerperial  

Sterilization.      

CM5.3- Define 

and describe 

common nutrition 

related health 

disorders 

(including macro-

PEM, Micro-iron, 

Zn, iodine, Vit. A), 

their control and 

management 

CM5.4-Plan and 

recommend a 

suitable diet for the 

individuals and 

families based on 

local availability of 

foods and 

economic status, 

etc in a simulated 

environment 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in 

performing the 

visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, 

near vision, 

colour vision , the 

pin hole test and 

the menace and 

blink reflexes 

13/07/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.12 

(Demonstrate 

SU12.2 Describe 

and discuss the 

methods of 

estimation and 

OG-9.1 & 9.2 
1.Classify, define and discuss the aetiology and 
management of abortions including threatened, 
incomplete, inevitable, missed and septic. 

CM5.5- Describe 

the methods of 

nutritional 

surveillance, 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify 

and describe the 

types and 



peripheral pulse, 

volume, character, 

quality and variation 

in various causes of 

heart failure) 

replacement of the 

fluid and 

electrolyte 

requirements in the 

surgical patient 

2. Describe the steps and observe/ assist in the 
performance of an MTP evacuation 

principles of 

nutritional 

education and 

rehabilitation in 

the context of 

socio- cultural 

factors. 

CM5.6-Enumerate 

and discuss the 

National Nutrition 

Policy, important 

national nutritional 

Programs 

including the 

Integrated  Child 

Development 

Services Scheme 

(ICDS) etc 

methods of 

correcting 

refractive errors 

14/07/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.13 

(Measure the blood 

pressure accurately, 

recognize and discuss 

alterations in blood 

pressure in valvular 

heart disease and other 

causes of heart failure 

and cardiac 

tamponade) 

SU12.3 Discuss 

the nutritional 

requirements of 

surgical patients, 

the methods of 

providing 

nutritional support 

and their 

complications 

OG-15.1 
Enumerate and describe the indications and steps of 
common obstetric procedures,  technique and 
complications: Episiotomy, vacuum extraction; low 
forceps; Caesarean section, assisted breech delivery; 
external cephalic version; cervical cerclage 

CM5.7- Describe 

food hygiene 

CM5.8-Describe 

and discuss the 

importance and 

methods of food 

fortification and 

effects of  

additives and 

adulteration 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP1.2 

Define, classify 

and describe the 

types and 

methods of 

correcting 

refractive errors 

15/07/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.14 

(Demonstrate and 

measure jugular 

venous distension) 

SU14.2 Describe 

Surgical 

approaches, 

incisions and the 

use of appropriate 

instruments in 

Surgery in general. 

OG-29.1 
Describe and discuss the etiology; pathology; clinical 
features; 
differential diagnosis; investigations; principles of 
management, 
Complications of fibroid uterus. 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP 9.1 

Demonstrate 

correct technique 

to examine 

extraocular 

movements 

(uniocular & 

binocular) 

16/07/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting 

(Medicine) 

IM1.15 

(Identify and describe 

the timing, pitch 

quality conduction and 

significance of 

precordial murmurs 

and their variations) 

SU14.3 Describe 

the materials and 

methods used for 

surgical wound 

closure and 

anastomosis 

(sutures, knots 

and needles) 

OG 8.2 
1. Elicit document and present an obstetric history 
including menstrual history, last menstrual period, 
previous obstetric history, comorbid conditions, 
past medical history and surgical history. 
8.3 
2. Describe, demonstrate, document and perform an 
obstetrical examination including a general and 
abdominal examination and clinical monitoring of 
maternal and fetal well-being; 

Self-Dietary 

Presentation 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe 

and discuss the 

etiology, clinical 

presentation and 

diagnostic 

features of 

common 

conditions of the 

lid and adnexa 

including 

hordeolum 



externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, 

preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid lag, 

lagophthalmos, 

 

03 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date 
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 

Community 

Medicine 

ENT 

 

Ophthalmol

ogy 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E 

19/07/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.16 

(Generate a differential diagnosis 

based on the clinical presentation 

and prioritize it based on the most 

likely diagnosis) 

SU14.4 Demonstrate 

the techniques of 

asepsis and suturing in 

a simulated 

environment 

OG-21.1 
1.Describe and discuss the 
temporary and permanent 
methods of 
contraception, indications, 
technique and complications; 
selection of 
patients, side effects and 
failure rate including Ocs, 
male 
contraception, emergency 
contraception and IUCD. 

CM3.1-Describe the 

health hazards of air, 

water, noise, radiation 

and pollution 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP2.1 

Enumerate the 

causes, describe 

and discuss the 

etiology, 

clinical 

presentation and 

diagnostic 

features of 

common 

conditions of 

the lid and 

adnexa 

including 

hordeolum 

externum / 

internum, 

blepharitis, 

preseptal 

cellulitis, 

dacrocystitis, 

hemangioma, 

dermoid, ptosis, 

entropion, lid 

lag, 

lagophthalmos, 

20/07/2021 
Tuesday 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.17 

SU15.1 Describe 

classification of 

OG-9.3 
Discuss  the  aetiology,  

CM3.2- Describe 

concepts of safe and 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate the 



 (Order and interpret diagnostic 

testing based on the clinical 

diagnosis including 12 lead ECG, 

Chest radiograph, blood cultures) 

hospital waste and 

appropriate methods of 

disposal. 

clinical  features,  differential  
diagnosis  of acute   abdomen   
in   early   pregnancy   (with   
a   focus   on   ectopic 
pregnancy)  and  enumerate  
the  principles  of  medical  
and  surgical management. 
 

wholesome water, 

sanitary sources of 

water, water 

purification processes, 

water quality 

standards, concepts of 

water conservation 

and rainwater 

harvesting 

 symptoms and 

clinical signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

21/07/2021 HOLIDAY 

22/07/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.18 

(Perform and interpret a 12 lead 

ECG) 

SU16.1 Minimally invasive 
General Surgery: Describe 
indications advantages 
and disadvantages of 
Minimally invasive 
General Surgery 

OG-14.1 
Enumerate and discuss the 
diameters of maternal pelvis and  
types. 

CM3.3-Describe the 

aetiology and basis of 

water borne diseases/ 

jaundice/ hepatitis/ 

diarrheal diseases 

CM3.4- Describe the 

concept of solid 

waste, human excreta 

and sewage disposal 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP2.2 

Demonstrate 

the symptoms 

and clinical 

signs of 

conditions 

enumerated in 

 

23/07/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.21 

(Describe and discuss and identify 

the clinical features of acute and 

subacute endocarditis, 

echocardiographic findings, blood 

culture and sensitivity and therapy) 

SU1.3 Describe basic 
concepts of 
perioperative care. 
SU 10.1 Describe the 
principles of 
perioperative 
management of 
common surgical 
procedures 

OG-31.1 
"Describe and discuss the 
etiology, classification, clinical 
features,diagnosis, investigations, 
principles of management and 
preventive 
aspects of prolapse of uterus" 

CM3.5- Describe the 

standards of housing 

and the effect of 

housing on health 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP2.3 

Demonstrate 

under 

supervision 

clinical 

procedures 

performed in 

the lid 

including : 

bells 

phenomenon, 

assessment of 

entropion/ectro

pion, perform 

the 

regurgitation 

test of lacrimal 

sac, massage 

technique in 

congenital 

dacryocystitis, 

and trichiatic 

cilia removal 

by epilation 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

04 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date  
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E 

26/07/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.27 

(Describe and discuss the role of 

penicillin prophylaxis in the 

prevention of rheumatic heart 

disease) 

 

SU2.3 Communicate 

and counsel patients 

and families about 

the treatment and 

prognosis of shock 

demonstrating 

empathy and care 

OG-12.1 
Define, classify and describe the 
etiology and pathophysiology, early 
detection, investigations; principles 
of management of hypertensive 
disorders of pregnancy and 
eclampsia, complications of 
eclampsia. 

 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages and 

shortcomings 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP4.1 

Enumerate, 

describe and 

discuss the type 

and causes of 

corneal ulceration 

OP4.2 

Enumerate and 

Discuss the 

differential 

diagnosis of 

infective keratitis. 

27/07/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present 

a management plan for an adult 

patient presenting with a 

common form of congenital 

heart disease) 

 

SU3.2 Observe blood 
transfusions. 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe obstructed 
labor, its clinical features; 
prevention; and management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle of 

the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 



28/07/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.30 

(Administer an intramuscular 

injection with an appropriate 

explanation to the patient) 

SU3.3 Counsel 

patients and family/ 

friends for blood 

transfusion and blood 

donation. 

OG-33.1 
1. Classify, describe and discuss 

2.  the etiology, pathology, c 
3. linical 

features, differential  
4. diagnosis, investigations and  
5. Staging of cervical cancer. 

OG 33.2 
2.  Describe the principles  
of management including  
surgery and 
radiotherapy of Benign, 
 Pre-malignant (CIN) and  
Malignant Lesions 
of the Cervix. 
OG 33.3 3. Describe and  
demonstrate the screening  
for cervical cancer in a simulated  
environment . 
OG 33.4 4. visual inspection  
with acetic acid (VIA), visual 
 inspection 
of cervix with Lugol's iodine  
(VILI), pap smear and colposcopy.    

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

etiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

29/07/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 2.6 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history that includes 

onset evolution, presentation risk 

factors, family history, comorbid 

conditions, complications, 

medication, history of 

atherosclerosis, IHD and 

coronary syndromes) 

SU5.2 Elicit, 

document and present 

a history in a patient 

presenting with 

wounds. 

OG 8.1 

1.Enumerate, describe and discuss the 

objectives of antenatal care, assessment 

of period of gestation; screening for 

high-risk factors. 

OG 4.1 

2. Describe and discuss the basic 

embryology of fetus, factors 

influencing fetal growth and 

development, anatomy and physiology 

of placenta, and teratogenesis 

CM6.2-Describe and 

discuss the principles 

and demonstrate the 

methods of 

collection, 

classification, 

analysis, 

interpretation and 

presentation of 

statistical data 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP6.7 

Enumerate and 

discuss the 

aetiology, the 

clinical 

distinguishing 

features of various 

glaucoma 

associated with 

shallow and deep 

anterior chamber. 

Choose appropriate 

investigations and 

treatment for 

patients with above 

conditions. 

 

30/07/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a vascular 

and cardiac examination that is 

appropriate for the clinical 

presentation) 

SU5.3 Differentiate 

the various types of 

wounds, plan and 

observe management 

of wounds. 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, diagnosis, 

investigations, adverse effects on the 

mother and foetus and the management 

during pregnancy and labor, and 

complications of anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate the 

application of 

elementary statistical 

methods including 

test of significance in 

various study designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate 

correct technique 

of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        AUGUST       02 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/Date  
Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmolog

y 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 
(4 

Weeks) 
(4 Weeks) 

Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E 

02/08/2021 
Monday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.8 

(Generate document and present 

a differential diagnosis based on 

the clinical presentation and 

prioritize based on “cannot 

miss”, most likely diagnosis and 

severity) 

SU7.2 Describe the 

principles and steps of 

clinical research in 

General Surgery 

OG-10.1 

Classification of Diseases (ICD). 

CM6.4- Enumerate, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate 

Common sampling 

techniques, simple 

statistical methods, 

frequency 

distribution, 

measures of central 

tendency and 

dispersion 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP7.6 

Administer 

informed consent 

and counsel 

patients for cataract 

surgery in 

simulated 

environment 

03/08/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.9 

(Distinguish and differentiate 

between stable and unstable 

angina and AMI based on the 

clinical presentation) 

SU8.2 Demonstrate 

Professionalism and 

empathy to the 

patient undergoing 

General Surgery 

OG-14.4 

Describe and discuss the classification; 

diagnosis; management of abnormal 

labor. 
Test-Spotting & 

Exercise 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP7.4 

Enumerate types of 

cataract surgery 

and describe steps, 

intra-operative and 

post-operative 

complications of 

extracapsular 

cataract extraction 

surgery 



04/08/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.10 

(Order, perform and interpret an 

ECG) 

SU8.3 Discuss 
Medico-legal issues in 
surgical practice 

OG-34.4 

Operative Gynaecology : Understand 

 and describe the technique 

and complications: Dilatation &  

Curettage (D&C); EA-ECC; cervical 

biopsy; abdominal hysterectomy;  

myomectomy; surgery for ovarian 

tumours; staging laparotomy;  

vaginal hysterectomy including pelvic 

floor repair; Fothergill’s operation, 

 Laparoscopy; hysteroscopy; 

management of postoperative 

 complications. 
 

Viva 
EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP7.5 

To participate in 

the team of cataract 

surgery 

05/08/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.28 

(Enumerate the causes of adult 

presentations of congenital heart 

disease and describe the 

distinguishing features between 

cyanotic and cyanotic heart 

disease) 

SU10.2 Describe the 

steps and obtain 

informed consent in a 

simulated 

environment 

OG -10.1 
Classification of Diseases (ICD) 
 

CM10.6- Enumerate 

and describe various 

family planning 

methods, their 

advantages 

and shortcomings 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP4.8 

Demonstrate 

techniques of 

removal of foreign 

body in the cornea 

in a simulated 

environment 

OP6.1 

Describe clinical 

signs of intraocular 

inflammation and 

enumerate the 

features that 

distinguish 

granulomatous 

from non-

granulomatous 

inflammation. 

Identity acute 

iridocyclitis from 

chronic condition 

 

06/08/2021 
Friday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM1.29 

(Elicit document and present an 

appropriate history, demonstrate 

correctly general examination, 

relevant clinical findings and 

formulate document and present 

a management plan for an adult 

patient presenting with a 

common form of congenital 

heart disease) 

 

SU10.3 Observe 

common surgical 

procedures and assist 

in minor surgical 

procedures; Observe 

emergency lifesaving 

surgical procedures. 

OG-14.2 
Discuss the mechanism of normal 
labor, Define and describe obstructed 
labor, its clinical features; 
prevention; and management 

CM7.1- Define 

Epidemiology and 

describe and 

enumerate the 

principles, 

concepts and uses 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP6.5 

Describe and 

discuss the angle of 

the anterior 

chamber and its 

clinical correlates 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

02 Weeks 

Clinical Posting Schedule 

3rd& 4th Semester 2019 Batch 
 

Day/ Date  Medicine 

 

Surgery 

 

Obst & Gynae 

 
Community 

Medicine 
ENT 

 

Ophthalmology 

 

(4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) (4 Weeks) 

Batch - F Batch - A Batch - B Batch - C Batch - D Batch - E 

09/08/2021 
Monday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.7 

(Perform, demonstrate and 

document a physical 

examination including a 

vascular and cardiac 

examination that is appropriate 

for the clinical presentation) 

SU10.4 Perform basic 

surgical Skills such as 

First aid including 

suturing and minor 

surgical procedures in 

simulated environment 

OG-12.2 

Define, classify and describe the  

etiology, pathophysiology, diagnosis, 

investigations, adverse effects on the 

mother and foetus and the management 

during pregnancy and labor, and 

complications of anemia in pregnancy. 

CM6.3-Describe, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate the 

application of 

elementary 

statistical methods 

including test of 

significance in 

various study 

designs 

EN 4.2 

External ear 

 

OP7.3 

Demonstrate correct 

technique of ocular 

examination in a 

patient with a 

cataract 

10/08/2021 
Tuesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.8 

(Generate document and 

present a differential diagnosis 

based on the clinical 

presentation and prioritize 

based on “cannot miss”, most 

likely diagnosis and severity) 

SU11.3 Demonstrate 

maintenance of an 

airway in a mannequin 

or equivalent 

OG-10.1 

Classification of Diseases (ICD). 

CM6.4- 

Enumerate, 

discuss  and 

demonstrate 

Common 

sampling 

techniques, simple 

statistical 

methods, 

frequency 

distribution, 

measures of 

central tendency 

and dispersion 

EN 4.3 

ASOM 

 

OP7.6 

Administer 

informed consent 

and counsel patients 

for cataract surgery 

in simulated 

environment 



11/08/2021 
Wednesday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.9 

(Distinguish and differentiate 

between stable and unstable 

angina and AMI based on the 

clinical presentation) 

SU12.2 Describe and 

discuss the methods of 

estimation and 

replacement of the fluid 

and electrolyte 

requirements in the 

surgical patient 

OG-14.4 

Describe and discuss the classification; 

diagnosis; management of abnormal 

labor. 
Test-Spotting 

& Exercise 

EN 4.4 

Tympanic 

membrane 

 

OP7.4 

Enumerate types of 

cataract surgery and 

describe steps, intra-

operative and post-

operative 

complications of 

extracapsular 

cataract extraction 

surgery 

12/08/2021 
Thursday 

 

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM2.10 

(Order, perform and interpret 

an ECG) 

SU12.3 Discuss the 

nutritional requirements 

of surgical patients, the 

methods of providing 

nutritional support and 

their complications 

OG-34.4 

Operative Gynaecology : Understand 

 and describe the technique 

and complications: Dilatation &  

Curettage (D&C); EA-ECC; cervical 

biopsy; abdominal hysterectomy;  

myomectomy; surgery for ovarian 

tumours; staging laparotomy;  

vaginal hysterectomy including pelvic 

floor repair; Fothergill’s operation, 

 Laparoscopy; hysteroscopy; 

management of postoperative 

 complications. 
 

Viva 
EN 4.5 

OME 

 

OP7.5 

To participate in the 

team of cataract 

surgery 

13/09/2021 
Friday  

Clinical Posting (Medicine) 

IM 1.10 

(Elicit document and present 

an appropriate history that will 

establish the diagnosis, cause 

and severity of heart failure 

including: presenting 

complaints, precipitating and 

exacerbating factors, risk 

factors exercise tolerance, 

changes in sleep patterns, 

features suggestive of infective 

endocarditis) 

SU14.2 Describe 

Surgical approaches, 

incisions and the use of 

appropriate instruments 

in Surgery in general. 

OG 6.1 
Describe, discuss and demonstrate 
the clinical features of pregnancy, 
derive and discuss its differential 
diagnosis, elaborate the principles 
underlying and interpret pregnancy 
tests. 

CM5.1- Describe 

the common 

sources of various 

nutrients and 

special nutritional 

requirements 

according to age, 

sex, activity, 

physiological 

conditions 

CM5.2- Describe 

and demonstrate 

the correct 

method of 

performing a 

nutritional 

assessment of 

individuals, 

families and the 

community by 

using the 

appropriate 

method 

EN 4.1 

Otalgia 

 

OP1.3 

Demonstrate the 

steps in performing 

the visual acuity 

assessment for 

distance vision, near  

vision, colour vision 

, the pin hole test 

and the menace and 

blink reflexes 

 


